
SCHOOL COUNCIL MEETING 

 

Date 02/03/2022 
Present Mrs Iqbal, Alyette, Ghulam Sarwar, Zainab, Raja, Eesa Javed, Abdullah 

Shakir, Khadija Hussain, Abubakr Yasar, Malaika Mumtaz, Musa Asam, 
Ammaar Mehmood and Turaab Ahmed. 

 

The following points were discussed: 

 Ali attended the meeting to discuss school lunches.  Children gave feedback on what they 

like, don’t like and lots of new suggestions for the menu. Ali has already implemented some 

of these and others will follow.  

 They also asked if we could start having themed lunches again and argued that this would 

link to Theme/Geography.   

 A new summer menu should be coming out around Easter so Ali will speak to the school 

council again once she receives it. 

 The children would like to know if we can have red meat on the menu, however LCC can 

provide school with halal chicken only. Ali does use Quorn as a substitute. 

 Milkshake is available every Friday and cordial will be provided following requests from the 

children. 

 Some children would like new after school clubs, such as: cooking, sewing and art. I have 

told them that if any staff in their year groups are willing/available to run any clubs they can 

put it past Mr Hull. 

 As most of the meeting was taken up discussing school lunches, the children will bring the 

rest of their thoughts and ideas to the next meeting. 
 

 

Thank you to all the children for their contributions. 



SCHOOL COUNCIL MEETING 

 

Date 23/02/2022 
Present Mrs Iqbal, Ghulam Sarwar, Zainab, Raja, Eesa Javed, Abdullah Shakir, 

Khadija Hussain, Abubakr Yasar, Malaika Mumtaz, Musa Asam, Ammaar 
Mehmood and Turaab Ahmed. 

 

The following points were discussed: 

 The Digital Leaders have been asking if Mr Smith will be restarting Digital Leaders Club – I 

believe it is restarting next week. 

 Children have been complaining about Wifi connection is school.  I have spoken to Mr Smith 

and he has informed me that our download speed will be significantly increased at the end 

of March. 

 Many of the home reading books in KS2 are old, tatty and outdated so the children would 

like to know if school can purchase some new ones. 

 Are there any plans to refurbish and heat the school bus? The children really miss their 

sessions on there. 

 Some children have asked if Mad Science will be visiting school again. I have spoken to Miss 

Quadri and she said that this is something we can look at in the new school year when we 

will return to whole school mixing. 

 Please could the weekly attendance winners in KS2 have some biscuits as a reward? 

 One of the basketball hoops in the football yard is broken – the metal ring needs replacing. 

Is there any budget to do this? They would also like to know if the y could have a basketball 

at lunchtime, some new tennis balls and more hula hoops so I will speak to Mrs Ishfaq about 

this.  

 Mrs Ishfaq has updated the lunchtime board in the hall with all the lunch staff on it as well 

as some quotes provided by the school council. 

 The children would like to know if they could have some new wet play games.  

 Will school be holding a summer fair this year to include the community or will it be run like 

last year? 

 The children would like to know if they can dress up at the end of their theme/topic.  I have 

told the children that this would be up to their class teachers as long as they put it past Mr 

Hull first. 

 The children are going to ask their classes about school lunches: what they like, what they 

don’t like, what they think needs changing, anything they want to see return on the menu 

and anything else they can think of. I will ask Ali to attend the next meeting. 

 Are there any funds yet for the trim trail to be repaired? 

 Will the fruit trolley be returning at any point? 

 When will breakfast club restart? 

 Will school lunchtimes and breaks remain as they are or are there any plans to start mixing 

them again? 

 Will whole school/key stage assemblies restart in September?  

 The children have noticed lots of rubbish around the school yards.  They would like to know 

if each year group could have a litter picking session. 



 There have been requests for a cooking club, a sewing club and for ‘The Chatterbox Club’ to 

return - I’m  not sure if we have any staff available to run any of these. 

 Many children have asked if we can have school trips again – I have informed them that this 

has already started! 
 

 

Thank you to all the children for their contributions. 



SCHOOL COUNCIL MEETING 

 

Date 27/04/2022 

Present Mrs Iqbal, Ghulam Sarwar, Zainab, Raja, Eesa Javed, Abdullah Shakir, 
Khadija Hussain, Abubakr Yasar, Malaika Mumtaz, Musa Asam, Ammaar 
Mehmood and Turaab Ahmed. 

 

 The governors would like to say thank you to the school council representatives for 

interviewing the headship candidates. They were very impressed with their behaviour and 

professionalism, so well done! 

 The new Wi-Fi has been installed in school.  There are still some problems as Mr. Smith 

needs to disconnect and then reconnect all iPads and laptops in school so please be patient 

over the next couple of weeks.  Please feedback to the let him know if there has been an 

improvement in the speed. 

 Ali will be attending the next meeting for some feedback on the new menu – the choice of 3 

and how it is going so please speak to your children for their views. 

 Quite a few classes are asking for some new place value counters so I will speak to Mrs 

Bowie about this. 

 The basketball hoop in the top yard has been repaired – there isn’t a net, but it still does the 

job! 

 The school council reps would like to remind children that there is a buddy stop in the yard 

and encourage children to use it if they are lonely or need a friend.  Also, please remind 

children to be kind to anyone standing in the buddy stop. 

 The children would like to know if there was any money reserved in this year’s budget to buy 

new reading books for KS2. 

 Some children have asked for wooden cricket bats however I have informed them that they 

need to be plastic due to health and safety. 

 Year 3 children always use the top yard at lunchtime, which they say in unfair as they don’t 

get to play cricket.  They would like to know if they could have some kind of rota with year 4 

so they can get to use the bottom yard, even if it just changes every half-term. 

 

Thanks to all the children for their contributions. 



SCHOOL COUNCIL MEETING 

 

Date 27/04/2022 

Present Mrs Iqbal, Eesa Javed, Abdullah Shakir, Khadija Hussain, Abubakr Yasar, 
Malaika Mumtaz, Musa Asam, Ammaar Mehmood and Turaab Ahmed. 

 

 Year 6 children did not attend the meeting today as they have been doing their SATs so they 

are having a well-deserved break. 

 Mrs. Bowie will be ordering some new place value equipment, further to requests from 

some classes. 

 The IPads aren’t currently connected the new Wi-Fi system, but the laptops are.  They are 

taking a while to connect so please be patient.  Hopefully, it will all be up and running 

properly over the next few weeks. 

 Year 3 and 4 children would like to have a half termly rota system for lunchtimes so they all 

get to use the bottom yard.  I will speak with the teachers to see if this is possible. 

 4H have asked for some money to buy some new reading books for their shelf.  Also, 

children in KS2 have asked for new home reading books.  Many of the books are old, tatty 

and outdated so it might be an idea to have a bit of a clear out. 

 Please can children remind their classmates to use the buddy stop in the yard if they are 

feeling lonely. 

 Children have asked for a box of reading books in the yard as the weather begins to improve 

– Mrs. Stevenson is going to arrange this. 

 There are lots of positive comments about the choice of 3 for lunch – the children love the 

variety. 

Thanks to all the children for their contributions. 



SCHOOL COUNCIL MEETING 

 

Date 08/06/2022 

Present Mrs Iqbal, Ghulam Sarwar, Zainab, Raja, Eesa Javed, Abdullah Shakir, 
Khadija Hussain, Abubakr Yasar, Malaika Mumtaz, Musa Asam, Ammaar 
Mehmood and Turaab Ahmed. 

 

 

 The children are really pleased that the fruit trolley and the toast are now up and running. 

 They are also really enjoying their key stage assemblies. 

 The children have complained of remnants of school lunches on the floor, which is sticking 

to them  during PE.  They have also asked if the floor can be polished. 

 We have had requests for ice lollies at lunch time – I will speak to Ali and ask her what’s on 

the menu for summer desserts. 

 Mrs Ishfaq has allocated some money for lunchtime equipment so the school council 

representatives will have a discussion about what to order at the next meeting. 

 Year 4 children have asked for a cooking club – Miss Tahier has volunteered to run it. 

Thanks to all the children for their contributions. 



SCHOOL COUNCIL MEETING 

 

Date 27/04/2022 

Present Mrs Iqbal, Ghulam Sarwar, Zainab, Raja, Eesa Javed, Abdullah Shakir, 
Khadija Hussain, Abubakr Yasar, Malaika Mumtaz, Musa Asam, Ammaar 
Mehmood and Turaab Ahmed. 

 

 The ‘Ideas and Thoughts Box’ is up and running again in the school hall.  Please can children 

complete slips and pop them into the box if they would like the school council to discuss 

anything. 

 The children have asked their classes for a list of small equipment that they would like for 

lunchtimes – I will pass this on to Mrs. Ishfaq. 

 Miss Tahier is planning on setting up her cooking club with year 4 very soon. 

 I will remind Mrs. Stephenson to put a box of reading books in the yard at lunchtime.  KS1 

have also requested a box. 

 There have been requests for trampolines in the yard, but I have explained to the children 

that this will not be possible due to health and safety.  Mr. Connor may have some mini 

trampolines – I will speak to him and ask if he could use them in some PE sessions. 

 The children have devised a list of Bradley School Values, which I will pass on to Mrs. Taylor. 

Thank you to all the children for their contributions. 



SCHOOL COUNCIL MEETING 

 

Date 22/06/2022 

Present Mrs Iqbal, Ghulam Sarwar, Zainab, Raja, Eesa Javed, Abdullah Shakir, 
Khadija Hussain, Abubakr Yasar, Malaika Mumtaz, Musa Asam, Ammaar 
Mehmood and Turaab Ahmed. 

 

 It’s lovely to see that the ‘Ideas and Thoughts Box’ is  being used, however please could the 

children write in full sentences and clearly as we are struggling to read some of them. 

 Thank you to the children for the list of play equipment that they would like.  Items will be 

purchased ready for use in September. 

 Miss Tahier will start her cooking club in September for a group of year 4 and 5 children. 

 I will remind Mrs Stevenson to put a box of reading books out at lunchtime for both KS1 and 

KS2. 

 Further to the requests for mini trampolines to use during PE, Mrs Hills will have to look into 

this next year when she gets her new budget. 

 Year 3 will be pleased to know that they will have the bottom yard at lunchtime from 

September. 

 Year 3 and 4 are asking for a cricket club and the children are asking for more PE equipment 

- I will pass this on to the Sports Council. 

 The children have asked for cordial or milkshake with their lunch on Fridays – not sure if we 

are still allowed to do this so I will be speak to Ali. 

 The year 4 girls have said that the boys are not letting them join in with football at lunch – I 

will email Mrs Hills and Miss Tahier. 

Thank you to all the children for their contributions. 



SCHOOL COUNCIL MEETING 

 

Date 29/06/2022 

Present Mrs Iqbal, Ghulam Sarwar, Zainab, Raja, Eesa Javed, Abdullah Shakir, 
Khadija Hussain, Abubakr Yasar, Malaika Mumtaz, Musa Asam, Ammaar 
Mehmood and Turaab Ahmed. 

 

 It’s lovely to see that the ‘Ideas and Thoughts Box’ is being used, however please could the 

children write in full sentences and clearly as we are still struggling to read some of them. 

 I have spoken to Mrs Stevenson about boxes of library books for the yards at lunchtime.  A 

school council representative will go to the library at the beginning of lunch to put boxes out 

and then collect them again at the end of lunch to return them to the library. 

 The children are going to devise a list of clubs that they would like to see in school next year 

so please could classes bring any suggestions to the next meeting. 

 Year 5 have been using the top yard all year at lunch time.  They would like to know if they 

will be using the bottom yard when they are in year 6 – I will email Mrs Ishfaq about his. 

 The children would like to know if they can take paper out at lunchtime to draw on and play 

games.  I have told them as long as they tidy up after themselves and make sure their paper 

isn’t left on the yard, it will be fine. 

 I have had lots of complaints from the girls saying that the boys are not letting them join in 

with football at lunchtime so want to know how this can be resolved. 

 

Thank you to all the children for their contributions. 



SCHOOL COUNCIL MEETING 

 

Date 21/09/2022 

Present Mrs Iqbal, Abdullah Shakir, Khadija Hussain Haider Ali,, Abubakr Yasar,  
Malaika Mumtaz, Musa Asam, Ammaar Mehmood, Turaab Ahmed, 
Aliyasn Ayoub and Mohammed Haseeb Ali. 

 

 Some classes have chosen new reps for this year and others are in the process and should be 

chosen by next week. 

 I will be ordering new lanyards, notebooks and badges over the next few weeks for the 

children. 

 All children need to speak to their classes weekly and feedback any ideas, thoughts, issues or 

suggestions at the following meeting please. . 

 Please remind children that there is also an Ideas and Thoughts Box in the hall. 

 The children are really enjoying using the new equipment at lunchtimes so thank you to the 

school council for their suggestions.  

 Some children have been asking if they can have some school trips – I have told them that it 

is up to the teachers in their year groups and the children can always make suggestions as 

long as they’re linked to class learning. 

 The school council helped to devise our ‘School Values’ before the summer and Mrs Taylor 

has asked them to write a new school prayer linked to these values. Can any suggestions be 

passed on to your rep? Hopefully, a new prayer will be written in the next few weeks so 

watch this space! 

 

 

Thank you to all the children for their contributions. 



SCHOOL COUNCIL MEETING 

 

Date 28/09/2022 

Present Mrs Iqbal, Eesa Javed, Khadija Iqbal,  Haider Ali, Zunaira Shafiq, Sana 
Bano, Ruqayyah Haroon, Imaan Yusaf, Amina Majid, Aliyaan Ayoub and 
Mohammed Haseeb Ali. 

 

 All classes have now chosen new reps so welcome to all of our new children! 

 We ran through how school council operates and their roles and responsibilities. 

 I have ordered new lanyards, notebooks and badges, which should be arriving in the next 

few days. 

 I will be taking photos of our new children to display on our website and on the school 

council board – which has now been moved to the junior hall, outside 3J. 

 I will email teachers to remind them to give the children time to talk to their classes.  

 Please remind children that there is also an ‘Ideas and Thoughts Box’ in the hall. 

 The school council helped to devise our ‘School Values’ before the summer and they are: 

Friendship 

Resilience 

Respect 

Aspiration/ambition 

Honesty 

Self Responsibility 

So well done to the reps for their suggestions 

 Currently, the school council are working on re-writing the ‘school prayer’ – I will be taking a 

group of the reps out of class next Wednesday afternoon to write their first draft. 

 Our reps provided a list of clubs and things that they would like to change in school before 

the summer and they wondered if there’s any feedback in regards to these. 

 

Thank you to all the children for their contributions. 



SCHOOL COUNCIL MEETING 

 

Date 12/10/2022 

Present Mrs Iqbal, Eesa Javed, Khadija Iqbal,  Haider Ali, Zunaira Shafiq, Sana 
Bano, Ruqayyah Haroon, Imaan Yusaf, Amina Majid, Aliyaan Ayoub and 
Mohammed Haseeb Ali. 

 

 The children brought a list of suggestions for activities that we can do during Anti-bullying 

Week so I will pass these to Miss Fisher. 

 Children have been asking for lunchtime buddies to help supervise play equipment and to 

make sure children aren’t left out of activities. 

 Year 4 children don’t get to play football at lunchtime so I will speak with Mrs Ishfaq about 

this. 

 Some children have asked if they can have chalk at lunchtimes, to draw on the ground. 

 The soap dispenser in the year 5/6 boys toilet is broken so it may need fixing or replacing. 

 We used to have a salad bar at lunchtime and children are asking for this again. Alyette will 

be attending our meeting next week so we can mention this to her. The school council reps 

are going to ask their classes for feedback on school lunches: what they like, don’t like and 

any suggestions/changes they would like to see. 

 The children have asked if we could have a Halloween themed lunch. Also they would like to 

know if we could have a chocolate/toffee apple and/or a Halloween cookie sale to raise 

money for school funds. They said a colouring competition could also raise money. Some 

children have suggested decorating biscuits in class. Others have asked if they could dress up 

in their Halloween costumes and have some Halloween activities in class. Also, a Halloween 

party has been suggested too.  

 The children have asked about clubs that some staff said they would run: Miss Tahier – 

cooking club; Mr Smith – computing club and golf club; Mr Connor – TT Rockstars and Mrs 

Hills for cricket, football, netball club and any after school sports clubs. I will email them all 

for any feedback. 

 

Thank you to all the children for their contributions. 



SCHOOL COUNCIL MEETING 

 

Date 09/11/2022 

Present Mrs Iqbal,, Eesa Javed, Khadija Iqbal,  Haider Ali, Zunaira Shafiq, Sana 
Bano, Ruqayyah Haroon, Imaan Yusaf, Amina Majid, Aliyaan Ayoub and 
Mohammed Haseeb Ali. 

 

 The school council would like to thank everyone that entered the Halloween colouring 

competition. Last week, they judged all the entries and were very impressed with them – 

they found it very difficult choosing just a winner and runner-up in each group. 

 This week, the children are currently running a colouring competition and a ‘design a doodle’ 

for Children in Need. Entries are 50 pence each and the closing date is Monday the 14th of 

November. They will judge the entries next Wednesday and winners will be announced on 

Friday the 18th of November. 

 Children have asked if we can have a pyjama day to raise money for school funds. 

 The boys in KS2 would like to know if Mrs Taylor has thought about putting a mirror up in 

their bathrooms. 

 Their has been lots of positive feedback about the new sports clubs. The girls are really 

looking forward to their football club in the new year. 

 Children would like to know if they can have a New Year’s themed lunch the first week back 

after Christmas. They would also like to know if we can have some themed lunches based on 

other countries, for example, Spain, Mexico, Italy etc. 

 The children would like to see litter picking around school – they have suggested children 

from different year groups could do this on a rota. 

 The school council have been thinking about ways in which we can reduce waste in school 

for the eco council.  They have said that we could look into how we can use the compost 

bins outside – they know the bins attracted too many flies indoors but said we should be 

able to make better use of the outdoor ones. 

 The children have said that the recycling bins in the hall are overflowing and not emptied 

often enough. Also, could the lunch staff encourage the children to use the recycling bins 

more? 

 They wondered if the kitchen could reuse some items more often rather than throwing them 

away. 

 Some of the portion sizes for the younger children are the same size as the portions  for the 

older children so could the younger children be given a smaller amount?  

 A poster competition to encourage ‘reduce, reuse and recycle’  could be run in school and 

the winning designs could be displayed around the hall. 

 

Thank you to all the children for their contributions. 



SCHOOL COUNCIL MEETING 

 

Date 23/11/2022 

Present Mrs Iqbal,, Eesa Javed, Khadija Iqbal,  Haider Ali, Zunaira Shafiq, Sana 
Bano, Ruqayyah Haroon, Imaan Yusaf, Amina Majid, Aliyaan Ayoub and 
Mohammed Haseeb Ali. 

 

 The school council would like to remind everyone that the minutes from our meetings are 

uploaded onto the school website every week. 

 There is also a note from the council about the Halloween competition on the website. 

There will be a note about the Children in Need competition in the next few days too, which 

will also be displayed on the fundraising board. 

 The children have asked Mrs Taylor if it would be possible to have a bench in the top yard. 

They showed her a few places where they thought would be a good idea to place one.  She 

was very impressed with how considerate and polite they were when asking. She is now 

looking into order two benches in the coming weeks.  

 Mrs Taylor will be attending the council meeting in two weeks. The children are going to ask 

their classes if they have any questions, ideas, thoughts or ideas to share with her. They 

have already started compiling their list! 

Thank you to all the children for their contributions. 



SCHOOL COUNCIL MEETING 

 

Date 08/12/2022 

Present Mrs Taylor, Mrs Iqbal,, Eesa Javed, Khadija Iqbal,  Haider Ali, Zunaira 
Shafiq, Ruqayyah Haroon, Imaan Yusaf, Amina Majid, and Mohammed 
Haseeb Ali. 

 

 Mrs Taylor attended the meeting and the children had a long list of questions for her.  

 The year 6 children would like to sit on benches at the back of the hall during assembly. Mrs 

Taylor understands that the year 6 children find it uncomfortable sitting on the floor so in 

the New Year we are going to trial using the benches to see how it goes. 

 Some children would love for Mr Burrows to restart his recorder club as they loved to hear 

the performances during assembly and seeing the children progressing. They will ask him if 

he will consider restarting the club. 

 The children asked Mrs Taylor if the ‘Around the World’ board in the hall could be updated 

as there are new children who need to be added to the display. 

 Some of the boys have asked if we could have some Astro turf in the yard and have 

suggested fundraising as they know it’s expensive. Mrs Taylor will ask someone to have a 

look to see if there is anywhere suitable in the yard and how much it is likely to cost. 

 A junk sale or toy/book swap was suggested to raise some funds for school. 

 The children have asked if we can have some external agencies come into school: 

performances, activities or workshops. Mrs Taylor has said that teachers can arrange things 

linked to the curriculum. 

 Lots of different clubs were suggested for after school and during lunch break. 

 Some children have asked if we could use the English app on IXL. Mrs  Taylor  is going to ask 

Mrs Ardron to have a look at it to see if it’s worthwhile and if so she will look into buying a 

subscription. 

 The boys have asked for mirrors in their bathrooms so Mrs Taylor will have a look into this. 

 As the  children at the back of the hall in assembly can’t see the board, they have asked if 

they can have some laminated copies of the song. Also, Mrs Taylor would love to have some 

new songs for assembly so any suggestions would be grateful. 

 The children have asked if we will be having a winter fayre every  year. Mrs Taylor said that it 

was very successful so we will be having another next year. 

 The children would love to have a pyjama day to fundraise for school – Mrs Taylor will think 

about when we could do this after Christmas. 

 It has been suggested that we have litter picking sessions for each year group – Mrs Taylor 

liked the sound of this so will look into it. 

 All children throughout school seem to receive the same sized portion of food for lunch. The 

children have asked if the younger children could be given smaller portions and the older 

ones larger portions. 

 Lots of questions were put to Mrs Taylor so she has a lot to think about! 

Thank you to all the children for their contributions. 


